Letter to the Editor- Bethel Citizen 8/17/09

Good idea -- wrong place 

It is safe to say, that every reasonable U.S. Citizen supports a vigorous and proficient defense of our country and we citizens, this author included.

Brigadier General Scott Rice, Massachusetts Air National Guard and director of Northeast Air Defense, a seasoned, professional and concerned airman, is pursuing vigorous and proficient defense of the Northeast. His dedication and sincerity to change are without question.

General Rice has applied to the Federal Aviation Administration to change an altitude restriction in the Condor (MOA) Military Operations Area. The change would permit aircraft to train to intercept suspected hostel targets at altitudes at or above 500 feet above the ground and speeds of 500 miles per hour or greater (Operational Air Defense commanders authorized speed of Longley Air Force Base interceptors on Sept. 11, 2001. Source 9/11 Commissioner Report).

The restrictions that exist in Condor MOA were established to allow fighter maneuvers and intercept procedures in the airspace above western Maine. That effort was designed to provide training without endangering or advisory affecting life and commerce in the underneath ground. That MOA was also constructed to allow operations down to 300 feet above the ground in narrow one directional corridors on the north-south perimeters of the Condor Airspace.

Condor MOA has served us all well. Fatalities have occurred and frustration, anxiety and inconvenience have been noted.

Western Maine has developed into world-class destination. Its economy is maturing and businesses are beginning to see some return of their vision and investment.

The trauma of a low-flying, high-speed aircraft will reverse that progress in a very short time and western Maine economics will revert to precarious and diminishing times.

By this letter I urge western Maine selectmen, businesses and investors to get involved in the debate. Express your concerns, comments in the ongoing Environmental Impact Study (EIS). A formal comment hearing will be taking place in Farmington, date to be announced. Contact Governor Baldacci, Senators Snow and Collins, start Representatives and Senators and local U.S. Congressional Reps. to be careful of what you wish for.

David W. Leigh

Bethel

